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Greetings to the Saints of St. Mark! 
 

 To everything there is a season, and a time for every purpose 
under heaven.                                                         (Ecclesiastes 3:1) 
 

 There is something about September that brings a wind of 
change to the air. It causes us to lean forward because new  
possibilities are on the horizon. For many it’s connected to children 
and the changes to their lives that affect our own. It’s a move into 
first-grade as a six-year old or the transition from Middle School to 
High School as freshmen. Some of us wonder where the other  
eleven years have gone as our son or daughter begins his or her  

senior year before graduating. For those with graduates, this September comes with a 
“child” already off to college – and some families experience the beginnings of the  
celebrated (or dreaded) “empty nest.” Those whose young adult family members  
graduated college a few months ago in May, this September comes as it always does, but 
somehow very different. For any number of families and folks there is all the in-betweens 
of various kindergartens, grades, college semesters and other measurements of the passage 
of age and time.  
 

 As September comes and school buses once again occupy our commutes to work 
and life, this month still comes with new possibilities. Beyond football starting up once 
more with tailgating and trips to the stadium – hoping that “this will be the year” for our 
favorite team – this change of season can spark changes in our hearts and lives as well. 
There is an intentionality to fall, maybe due to a change in our schedules or the weather 
that creates movement in our lives. And, hopefully, movement in our walk with God as 
well. 
 

 This September could be a great time to read a book that might stretch your mind 
and heart as a Christ-follower such as Loving God by Chuck Colson, The Jesus I Never 
Knew or What’s So Amazing about Grace? (both by Phillip Yancey), Mere Christianity by 
C. S. Lewis, Knowing God by J. I. Packard, or maybe a fresh translation of the Bible such 
as The Message. Maybe the fall is a time to find a Sunday School class to be a part of so 
as to add some new relationships to your life and learn more about matters related to Jesus. 
There are morning and evening women’s studies and also studies of men at those times as 
well. Perhaps adding fifteen minutes of prayer and Bible reading to each day might be the 
start of a discipline that will exercise your faith muscles. As always, we hope that choosing 
to be present in worship for consecutive Sundays when possible allows for a rhythm to the 
week and increase opportunities for further worship throughout the week.  
 

 As summer gives way to autumn and vacation freedom yields to fall routines, my 
prayer is that we will receive the gift of September as a call to keep moving on in our walk 
with Jesus and one another. After all, there are no “old dogs” here so we can all learn some 
“new tricks.” And newness keeps us moving, and God is faithful to meet us along the way. 
        
 With Joy, 
 Steve 

Record of Our Faithfulness 

Year-to-Date 

General Fund Balance $246,839.14 

Contributions Year to Date $717,563.76 

Expenses Year to Date $653,216.76 

Net $64,347.00 

Obligations Report 

Apportionments  

Budget $123,329.00 

Paid to Date $82,219.36 

Sending Forth  

Original Budget $92,457.00 

Paid to Date $43,412.69 

Meetings this Month 
 Proctor Circle will meet Wednesday, Sept. 

5th, at 9:30 AM in Founders Hall at the  
Bypass Campus 

 Worship Committee will meet Sunday, 
Sept. 9th, at 2:30 PM in the Fellowship 
Classroom at the Bypass Campus.  Please 
enter through the double doors at the end 
of the education wing. 

 Davis Circle will meet Monday, Sept. 10th, 
at 6:00 PM in Founders Hall at the Bypass 
Campus. 

 Safety Committee will meet Monday, Sept. 
10th, at 6:15 PM in the Fellowship  
Classroom at the Bypass Campus.  Please 
enter through the double doors at the end 
of the education wing. 

 Finance Committee will meet Tuesday, 
Sept. 18th, at 6:00 PM in Founders Hall at 
the Bypass Campus. 

 J O Y ! will meet Wednesday, Sept. 26th, at 
Greenwood Country Club.  Hostess are  
Helen Watkins and Gene Z.  Our mission is 
Back Pack Ministry.  We love to have  
visitors, neighbors and new members.  

The next copy of The Witness, the 
church’s monthly newsletter, will be 
mailed on Thursday, September 
27th.  Deadline to submit  
information for the newsletter is 
September 18th.   

Food Bank Sunday is  
September 2nd Shopping carts 
are placed in the education wing at 
the By-pass Campus.  A collection 
bin is located in the welcome area 
at RSC.  Items can be placed in the 
carts.   

WELCOME LITTLE  
METHODIST  
Congratulations to Carey and  
Monica Patterson at the birth 
of their daughter, Isabella  

Carolanne Patterson on July 20th. 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

Jesus said, “I am the resurrection and the life; he who believes in me, though he die, yet shall he live.”   
John 11:25-26 

 
George Tillman “Tim” Ethridge     Richard Gaines “Dick” Fennell 
November 28, 1937 – August 5, 2018    September 20, 1928 – August 22, 201  

The Pastors and congregation extend 
Christian sympathy to the following  

members of our church family.  
 Monica Patterson and her family on the 

death of her sister, Christina Nickles on 
Aug. 4th. 
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The Journey of Life 
 

While I realize I am getting “older” it is easier for me to see the 
Journey of Life. I can look back and there is a long path I have 
taken. I can see now the different curves that make it such a 
winding way. It’s my journey and with the older part I can see 
it more clearly. I can see the ups and the downs. I can see the 
bright times and the dark times. I was reflecting the other day 
while I was paddling around on my kayak about some of those 
turns along the way.  I found myself going back to my favorite 
Psalm and ultimately preaching to myself.  

 

Psalm 84 (NIV) 
1 How lovely is your dwelling place, Lord Almighty! 2 My soul yearns, even faints, for 
the courts of the Lord; my heart and my flesh cry out for the living God.3 Even the  
sparrow has found a home, and the swallow a nest for herself, where she may have her 
young - a place near your altar, Lord Almighty, my King and my God. 4 Blessed are 
those who dwell in your house; they are ever praising you. 5 Blessed are those whose 
strength is in you, whose hearts are set on pilgrimage. 6 As they pass through the Valley 
of Baka, they make it a place of springs; the autumn rains also cover it with pools. 7 They 
go from strength to strength, till each appears before God in Zion. 8 Hear my prayer, 
Lord God Almighty; listen to me, God of Jacob. 9 Look on our shield, O God; look with 
favor on your anointed one. 10 Better is one day in your courts than a thousand else-
where; I would rather be a doorkeeper in the house of my God than dwell in the tents of 
the wicked. 11 For the Lord God is a sun and shield; the Lord bestows favor and honor; 
no good thing does he withhold from those whose walk is blameless.12 Lord Almighty, 
blessed is the one who trusts in you. 

 

A poet I am not, just ask Kay; but this Psalm says a lot to me and many times for me I 
miss part of it, if I am not careful. In middle verses, 5-7 David says we are set on a  
journey that will have many a difficult time. The “Valley of Baka” is a very difficult 
place, dry, rocky a hard place. Kind of sounds like some of the paths we walk in our own 
journey.  Then David says God provides that which is precious to us along the way, in 
this case water. Water was and still is a precious thing in the Middle East but if we are 
not careful we will not realize where it came from. Then David points out that many 
times we strive, struggle, crawl just trying to move forward along our journey; then and 
only then sometimes do we find ourselves face to face before God. Those places of 
strength came from Him. Those places we found safety and renewal came from Him. 
Then I find myself before a Holy God. Then I can proclaim I just want to be with God no 
matter what. If you are finding yourself in a difficult spot along the journey of life take a 
moment to look around you might see better God is with you and from there you can 
praise Him even in the difficult places along the Journey.  
 

Peace, Pastor John      
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Celebrate A New Season 

 
Did you get to see all of the great pics of students on their first 

day of school this year - so many great shots splashed all over 

social media!  And, what about the pics of the classrooms - 

prepared by creative teachers, welcoming the new students. 

Many of their rooms decorated inside and out - designed as a 

place of belonging and acceptance. Those pics made me 

want to be a kid again! 
 

When a new season arrives, it can be difficult for some to get 

back into the swing of things - especially 

for those who had an amazing summer.  

Good teachers, give of their time and in many cases, their own  

resources, to decorate as well as supply many of their students 

with the materials needed for successful learning. Teachers need 

our support. What can the church do? 

  
Embrace your identity! You are God’s people, called to 

spread grace all around. Teachers today face enormous  

challenges and need the support of the church. The church is 

God’s gift to the world. As a church we can partner with schools in 

ways that lead to a positive outcome - in student achievements 

and effective change within our communities.  

 
It’s A New Season - In What Ways Can You Make A Difference? 
 

 Begin by praying for our teachers and students in the Green-

wood Communities.   

 Next, look for ways that you can partner with education.  

 Can you volunteer a few hours to help with St. Mark’s Back-

pack Ministry - helping pack supplies? OR - 

 Would you be a good mentor? Many young students need 

role models - caring persons who can build relationships. 

 The possibilities are endless. The idea is to be involved and 

show support in ways that you are gifted. 
 

 Remember, a gift is never a gift unless it is offered. Volunteer! 

 

 See You in Church, 

 Pastor Dan 

 

The  

Church  

Is  

God’s Gift  

To The  

World 
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What if we found a way through our St. Mark Children’s Ministry to bring the church and the 
 family together in order to promote the same thing at the same time for the same goal? That 

goal is to help children grow up to know, love, and serve Jesus all the days of their lives.  Over 
the next few months, you are going to hear about how we will do just that. 

 
At St. Mark, we have always valued our children.  Because of that, we have continually sought 
ways to maintain a vibrant children’s ministry with Jesus Christ firmly rooted at the center while 
adapting some of our logistics to better serve families as they grow and evolve each year.  With 

that objective in mind, we will be working over the next few months to launch a brand new  
children’s ministry, where the church can partner with the families.  The church can provide  

resources and training to parents, helping parents take the lead as the spiritual leaders in their 
homes. Sure, we still have times for kids, students, and adults to learn on their own, but we also 
want to bring it all together and focus on the same thing, partnering together to better serve our 

children. 
 

So what does all that mean to your children?  KREW is a children’s ministry that began in 2004.  
Through the years, we have been blessed by countless children, parents, and volunteers.  We 

will be forever grateful to all who participated in and served the KREW ministry.  However,  
children and families look far different today in 2018 than they did fourteen years ago. This fall, 
we will no longer have KREW, nor will we have a regular Sunday night children’s ministry.  As 
we work to create a new children’s ministry for our families, we will instead host three family  
ministry events for our children and their families.  September 9

th
, from 4:00-6:00, you are all  

invited to our Rivers Street Campus for a family gathering with hotdogs and all the fixings, ice 
cream, games, face painting, inflatables, and more.  Sunday, October 14

th
, from 4:00-6:00, our 

families are invited to the pumpkin patch at the Bypass Campus for a fall afternoon of fun.   
November 11

th
, from 4:00-6:00, we will host an afternoon of thanks, prayers, and giving back for 

our families at the Coronaca Campus.  We hope all of you will join us for these events.  We will 
also be hosting several parent only nights as we fellowship with each other and seek your input 

into this important shift in children’s ministry. 
 

January 13
th
 will mark the launch of our brand new Children’s Ministry! Please pray for our team, 

our children, our families, and our church as we seek to provide a ministry opportunity that will 
continue to lead our children to Christ, while we work to unite two of the most powerful entities on 

the planet, the church and the family, combining the love of home and family with the light of 
Christ through the church. 

SEPTEMBER WORSHIP 
 

 The disciples saw Jesus heal the sick, cast out demons, control nature, and teach with an  
authority greater than their teachers and that enthralled multitudes. But of all they experienced 
and participated in with Jesus, the only thing the disciples ever asked Jesus to teach them was 
how to pray. This month we, too, will try to learn to pray as Jesus prayed. 
 The Lord’s Prayer is prayed by St. Mark worshippers every Sunday in each of our services 
and at all our campuses. Further, it is prayed by Catholics, Lutherans, Episcopalians, Baptists,  
Presbyterians, many other Christ-followers, and us Methodists around the world. It is a prayer of  
sixty-six words (Matthew’s version) and with six key phrases that unlock the doors of heaven. We 
are called to follow Jesus. We are, therefore, called to pray.  
 So join us for four weeks of learning to pray Jesus’ way. For when Jesus can teach us to 
pray – and we pray – things happen in us . . . and for us . . . and through us as His church and in the  
community around us.   
 
September 2 – Labor Day Sunday 
  Mr. Todd Philcox at Bypass 8:45 AM and 11:00 AM 
 Todd spent a week this summer at BigStuf, the worship event held in Florida each 

year and attended by 1,500+ youth and adults (about 100 of which are St. Mark 
people) 

  Pastor Dan at Coronaca 10:00 AM and Rivers Street at 11:15 AM  
   
September 9 – Praying as Jesus Prayed:  Teach Us to Pray for Your Will 
  Communion will be served at each campus and every service 
  Pastor Steve at Bypass 8:45 AM and at Rivers Street 11:15 AM 
  Pastor John at Coronaca 10:00 AM 
  Pastor Dan at Bypass 11:00 AM 
 
September 16 – Praying as Jesus Prayed:  Teach Us to Pray about Bread and Forgiveness 

Pastor Steve at Bypass 8:45 AM and 11:00 AM 
Pastor John at Coronaca at 10:00 AM 
Pastor Dan at Rivers Street 11:15 AM  

                          
September 23 – Praying as Jesus Prayed:  Teach us to Pray about Temptations and Evil 

Pastor Steve at Bypass 8:45 AM  
Pastor John at Coronaca 10:00 AM 
Rev. Taylor Campbell at Bypass 11:00 AM   
Pastor Dan at Rivers Street 11:15 AM 

 
September 30 – Praying as Jesus Prayed:  Teach us to Pray for Your Glory 

Pastor Steve at Coronaca 10:00 AM and at Rivers Street 11:15 AM 
Pastor John at Bypass 8:45 AM 
Pastor Dan at Bypass 11:00 AM  
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Prayers of the Church 

RESIDENTIAL LIVING 
 

Emerald Gardens 
(201 Overland Drive,  
Greenwood, SC) 
Charlotte Koone 
Mary Ann Riley 
Joe Worthington 
 

Morningside of Greenwood 
(116 Enterprise Ct, Greenwood, 
SC) 
Betty Pierce 
 

National Healthcare 
(437 E Cambridge Ave,  
Greenwood, SC) 
Verna Kennedy 
Betty Lightsey 
 

Richard M. Campbell Veterans 
Nursing Homes 
(4605 Belton Hwy, Anderson, SC 
29621) 
Bill Wedeking 
 

Wesley Commons 
(1110 Marshall Road,  
Greenwood, SC) 
Dick Eyman 
Doris Eyman 
Louise Mannion 
 

Shut-In/Homebound 
Charlie Helms (864-227-6017) 
109 Brookhaven Drive 
Greenwood, SC  29646 
 

Annell McManus (864.229.1596) 
110 Northgate 
Greenwood, SC  29649 
 

Anne Snoddy 
102 York Dr 
Greenwood, SC 29649 
 

Sara Sutton (864-223-7444) 
450 Dogwood Drive 
Greenwood, SC  29646 
 

Jenny Valkenburg 
(864-223-0987) 
119 Creek Road East 
Greenwood, SC  29646 
 

MEMBERS 
Jane West 
Barbara Teeter 
Traci Pruitt 
Dawn Sease 
Faye Todd 
Ethan Long 
 

 
MEMBERS’ FAMILY 
Nancy Crocker (Cyndi Bruce’s  
mother) 
Jimmy Cobb (Ken Cobb’s brother) 
Howie Crocker (Cyndi Bruce’s  
brother) 
Kenny Andrews (Stephanie Frick’s  
father) 
 

MEMBERS’ FRIENDS 
Teri Savitz (Tracy Burke’s friend) 
 
MILITARY 
(Please notify the church office 
of any military personnel that 
need our  
prayers.) 
 

J.C. Elmore - Army 
Kolby Gantt - Marines 
Quae Howard - Marines 
Trey Kennedy – Marines 
Banner Peksa - Army 
Caity White - Army 
Parker White - Army 
 
COLLEGE STUDENTS 
(Please contact Paige in the 
church office with the mailing 
address of your college student, 
the college name and their birth 
date or if your college student is 
not listed.) 
 
Anderson University: 
Aylah Burton 
 

Clemson: 
Amaan Monda, Andrew Patterson, 
Blake Lindler, Brig Sparks, Chris 
Huss, Danny Ball, Grant  
Alexander, Grayson Glanton,  
Harrison Marcengill, Hayden  
Wilson, Jacob McLaughlin, Jessica 
Steepy, Kearstin Willis, Maddie 
Coyle, Mae Furman, Mathis  
Brewington, Patrick McGovern, 
Ryan Templeton, Steven  
Crowder, Will Bettis, and Will 
Godwin. 
 

College of Charleston: 
Brock Wilson, Grayson Addy,  
Harriet Ward, and Jacob Schultz. 
 

Columbia College: 
Meredith Bledsoe  
 

Creighton University: 
Ele Geoly 
 

COLLEGE STUDENTS CONT’D 
Iowa State University: 
Brett Kelly 
 

Georgia Southern: 
Brenden Sparks 
 

Lander: 
Asa Stallworth, Caroline Carver, 
Chase Beale, Hannah Elmore, 
Jordan Lovett, Kendall O’Quinn, 
Madison Tripp, Meghan  
Philcox, Q Markward, Taylor 
Johnson, Thomas Dalton, and 
Trey Clamp. 
 

LSU: 
Rylan Pitts 
 

Mercer University: 
Abbie Robinson 
 

MUSC 
J. C. Elmore 
 

Presbyterian College: 
Rachel Crawford 
 

PTC: 
Izaiah Holmes, Kellynn Ashley, 
and Ryan Ebert,  
 

Southern Wesleyan: 
Brandon Pruitt, Emily Corriher, 
and Haley McLaughlin. 
 

Spartanburg Methodist 
Evan Keller 
 

The Citadel: 
Blayne Garren, Chandler Beale, 
Jake Campbell, and Nick Long. 
 

University of Oregon: 
Drayson Youngblood 
 

University of South Carolina: 
Carson Strom, Carter Rhodes, 
Gavin Henderson, Hunter  
DeLoach, Kylie Gantt, Reid  
Stevens, Robert Addy, Sydney 
Case, Will Buckshorn, and Zach 
Beale. 
 

University of South Carolina - 
Aiken: 
Jessica Clark 
 

Winthrop: 
Anna Grace McLaughlin, Ashley 
Brown, and Sara Grace Eaddy. 
 

Wofford: 
Leeann Pundt 

We have a fantastic semester of 
EPIC planned!  Join us as we kick 
off our first series, SUBJECT TO 
CHANGE, September 9!  In this 

life, there’s one thing we all have 
in common - CHANGE!  Although 
so many things in life are subject 

to change, God isn’t!   
All 6th-12th graders are wel-

come!  6:30-8:00 at Rivers Street! 

BigStuf 2018 is July 15-19. 2019! $125 reserves your spot 
for one of the best weeks of the year!  Registration opens 

September 9!  The $125 deposit and signed contract is  
required to register! 

THE PUMPKNS ARE COMING!  
WE need everyone to help unload Wednesday,  

September 26, at 4:00 pm!  Remember—
pumpkin participation is required if you plan to 

attend BigStuf or participate in Salkehatchie! 

EPIC STUDENTS will serve as buddies at the Miracle League  
Saturday, September 29th!  Plan to be there at 9:30!  You will be 
finished by 11:30.  This is something you will not want to miss!  

NO baseball knowledge required! 

The HIGH SCHOOL EXTRA BIBLE STUDY for high school  
students meets 8:00-8:45 immediately following epic.  All 
high school students are encouraged to become a part of 
this small group environment.  Look for much more info!  

HSX begins September 9th!! 
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Highlighting Kids’ World 
 
 How much do you know about Kids’ World?  Well, I’d like to share some information with 
you! Kids’ World has been a ministry of St. Mark UMC since 1995.  It is a year round preschool / 
child development program that can serve up to 45 children ages 2 through 5.  The preschool is 
open Monday through Friday from 7:00 AM until 5:30 PM and operates with a staff of 1 director, 
7 classroom teachers, and 1 music teacher.  The children are engaged in activities that teach  
academics as well as Biblical principals.  Kids’ World’s mission is to develop each child mentally, 
socially, physically, and spiritually. 
 
 An important part that St. Mark plays in this ministry is to provide scholarship money for 4 
children each school term.  Also church members are in voved in ways such as conducting chapel 
or serving on the advisory committee.  If this sounds like something you would like to do, please 
let me know.  A very important way that everyone reading this can be invoved is through prayer.  
You are encouraged to include the staff and children of Kids’ World in your daily prayers.  Your 
prayers will be a blessing to this ministry that does it’s best to bless the children who attend Kids’ 
World.   
 
 Please join us for a prayer walk to pray for the new school year on Thursday, Sept. 20th, at 
5:45 PM.  This will be an opportunity for you to visit Kids’ World and pray with us.  I hope to see 
you there! 
 
 Beth Kelly, Kids’ World Committee Chairperson 

St. Mark UMC Charge Conference on Thursday, September 
27th 
 
On Thursday, September 27, at 7:00 PM in Founders Hall on the Bypass Campus, we 
will be holding our annual Charge Conference. This meeting of our Church Council 
will be presided over by our Greenwood District Superintendent Reverend Doctor  
Stephen Love. This meeting is open to all persons to attend but you must be an  
official member of the Charge Conference to have voice and vote. The work of the 
Charge Conference is to act on items of business that are part of the life of St. Mark 
UMC but have ties to the work of the South Carolina Annual Conference of the United 
Methodist Church. It is part of the connectional life of our United Methodist churches 
that Charge Conferences are held. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate 
to call Pastor Steve at the church office (864) 229-5416. 

St. Mark gratefully acknowledges the following gifts: 
 

 To The Organ Fund in loving memory of Tom Kilgore by Mr. and Mrs. Sam 
Leaman. 
 

 To The Masters Plan in loving memory of Tom Kilgore by Randy and Dottie 
Lee, Wynn and Sue Vickery Family. 
 

 To The Organ Fund in loving memory of Bill Sease by Mr. and Mrs. Al  
Gambrell, Ruth Clark. 
 

 To The Organ Fund in loving memory of Tim Ethridge by The Charles Poore Sunday 
School Class, Mr. and Mrs. Homer Sears, Mr. and Mrs. David Hannah, Gene Ouzts, Mr. 
and Mrs. Bob Templeton, Margaret Kennerly, Mr. and Mrs. Gene Todd, Mr. and Mrs. Dan 
Toole, Sue Jaffe, Mr. and Mrs. Jim Brown, Ted Walker Family. 

 

 To The Backpack Meal Fund in loving memory of Erin Smith by Dubie and Frank Brown. 
 

 To The Backpack Meal Fund in loving memory of Millie Worthington by Dubie and Fran 
Brown. 

 

 To The Masters Plan in loving memory of Tim Ethridge by Faye Reighley, Jean  
Bedenbaugh, Mr. and Mrs. Waddy Babb, Mr. and Mrs. Derrell Gregory, Eric and Wanda 
Bryant, Abby and Robert Scott, Rebecca and Addison Ridgeway, Hunters Creek Senior 
Men’s Golf Assoc. Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Riddlehoover, Mr. and Mrs. Phil Elenberg, Ralph 
and Patsy Lee, Kevin and Jeannine Botts, Todd and Ginger Martin, Hugh Tucker, Melissa 
Dutton, Mr. and Mrs. Tom Clegg, Mr. and Mrs. Roger Skeen. 

 

 To The Backpack Meal Fund in loving memory of Tim Ethridge by Ronnie Joe Polatty and 
Carole Gay, Mr. and Mrs. Bobby Wade. 

 

 To The Choir Fund in loving memory of Tim Ethridge by Mr. and Mrs. Vern Logan. 
 

 To The Backpack Meal Fund in loving memory of Dick Fennell by Mr. and Mrs. Bobby 
Wade. 

DONATIONS REQUESTED 
Do you need to clean out those closets and storage areas?  If you have any yarn or fabric 
you cannot use, it can be put to good use.  Leath Women’s Prison offers a character  
building program in which inmates are taught to crochet items which are donated to  
charity.  They can use any type of yarn, in any color, in any quantity.  These ladies can 
turn leftover scraps of yarn into works of beauty.  The program enables the inmates to 
develop useful skills and give back to society.  St Mark also has ladies that sew for charity.  
We can use leftover fabric to meet many needs, both local and worldwide.  We sew tote 
bags, lap quilts, and feminine hygiene supplies to meet the needs of many.  We can use 
quilting, home dec, flannel, and terry cloth fabrics, including old towels.  Join the  
recycling trend and donate your items to be upcycled to meet the needs of others.   
Donations can be delivered to the church office, or call Sue McFarland at 993-0238.    

Copies of the September Birthdays and Anniversaries are located on 
the table outside of the church office at the Bypass Campus,  

on the information stand at the Rivers Street Campus,  
and at The Coronaca Campus. 



September 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

2 
1:00 Fellowship Hall in use 
3:00 Hispanic Worship Service 

3 
Church office is closed 
5:30 West Side AA 

4 
6:00 Women on My Journey AA 

5 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 
9:30 Proctor Circle Meeting 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 
6:15 Women’s Bible Study 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 
6:30 Chancel Choir practice 

6 
8:30 MOPS 
5:30 West Side AA 
6:00 Hispanic Bible Study 

7 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 

1 
 
 
 
 

8 
 
 
 

9 
2:30 Worship committee  
meeting 
3:00 Hispanic Worship Service 
4:00 Family Ministry Event 
6:30 EPIC 
8:00 HSX 

10 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 
5:30 West Side AA 
6:00 Davis Circle meeting 
6:15 Safety committee  
meeting 

11 
9:00 Greenwood District using 
WGH 
6:00 Women on My Journey AA 
6:00 Parkinson’s Support 
Group meeting 

12 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 
8:30 Greenwood District using 
Puppet Theatre 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 
6:15 Women’s Bible Study 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 
6:30 Chancel Choir practice 

13 
5:30 West Side AA 
6:00 Hispanic Bible Study 

14 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 

15 
 

16 
3:00 Hispanic Worship Service 
6:30 EPIC 
8:00 HSX 

17 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 
5:30 West Side AA 

18 
Information due for the 
church newsletter 
6:00 Finance committee 
meeting 
6:00 Women on My Journey AA 
6:30 Women’s Bible Study 

19 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 
6:30 Chancel Choir practice 

20 
8:30 MOPS 
5:30 West Side AA 
6:00 Hispanic Bible Study 

21 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 

22 
10:00 WGH in use 
12:00 Founders Hall in use 
3:00 WGH in use 

23 
3:00 Hispanic Worship Service 
6:30 EPIC 
8:00 HSX 

24 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 
5:30 West Side AA 

25 
6:00 Women on My Journey AA 
6:30 Women’s Bible Study 

26 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 
12:00 JOY! 
6:15 Women’s Bible Study 
6:30 Chancel Choir practice 
6:30 Men’s Bible Study 

27 
9:00 Newsletter labeling 
5:00 Worship Center in use 
5:30 West Side AA 
6:00 Hispanic Bible Study 
7:00 Charge Conference 

28 
10:00 Fit 4 Ever Exercise Class 

29 
EPIC at Miracle League 

30 
3:00 Hispanic Worship Service 
6:30 EPIC 
8:00 HSX 

    Worship Services are: 
Traditional:8:45 am & 11:00 
am 
Blended: 10:00 am 
Contemporary: 11:15 am 
Sunday School 10:00 am 

Church office hours are: 
Monday - Thursday 8:00 am - 
5:00 pm 
Friday 8:00 am - 12:00 pm 


